
June 2023 

FROM THE PASTORé 

 As we turn the calendar to June and welcome summer to Northern Michigan, 
our sermon series will be based on the music of Bob Dylan. Born in 1942, Dylan is 
considered one of, if not the, greatest songwriters of all time. Some of his most cele-
brated works from the 1960s became anthems of the civil rights and anti-war move-
ments. In 2016, he was awarded the Nobel Prize in literature. When he turned 75 in 
2017, he invited Willie Nile to be one of a small handful of artists to play Dylan tunes 
at his birthday celebration. 
 Each Sunday in June, youôll hear one of Dylanôs classics ï The Times They Are aô 
Changinô, You Gotta Serve Somebody, Make You Feel My Love, and Blowinô in the 
Wind. The sermons will draw parallels between the scriptures and Dylanôs positive 
and powerful messages. I hope you enjoy this unique series and are edified by the 
monthôs messages. Spread the word and invite your music-loving friends! 

Tobyôs Summer Scheduleé 

 During the summer months, as he has always done, Toby will be working from 

home on Mondays, as Eloise will be out of school. Feel free to contact him by his cell 

phone on Mondays. He will be away the weekend of June 9-11 for his 40th college re-

union and will be off from Sunday, July 16 through Saturday July 22 to recover from 

his and Eloiseôs run in the Bay View production of Beauty and the Beast. (The show 

dates are Friday, July 14 and Saturday, July 15 at 8:00 pm. Tickets are available at 

bva.booktix.com) 

Plans for Outdoor Worship this Summeré 

 We had set 4 preliminary dates for outdoor services this week ï the second Sun-
day of the month in June, July, August, and September. However, in light of the roof-
ing project and the mess it has made in our yard, we will not be worshipping outside 
in June. We will see how things progress once July approaches and keep you posted. 
Thank you for your understanding. 



From the Moderator and Pastor... 

From Your Moderator and Pastor Regarding the Upcoming June 4 ONA Vote -  

 
          This month ï and, in fact, this coming week ï we will have our congregation-wide 
vote to adopt our denominationôs Open and Affirming initiative. This vote is an             
important and celebratory step toward making official all the work we have done over the 
last year. If you havenôt already done so, please go to our websiteôs ONA tab and take a 
look at some of the highlights from our journey together. Our website is 
www.CHXUCC.org. 
 We are both so very proud of this congregation ï our church family ï and the way 
you all have moved through this process with love, civility, and genuine openness. We 
will never forget the Speak Out session we had on Sunday, May 7. We had over 50 people 
physically present, a good number of streamers, and 16 people spoke or read statements 
from a variety of perspectives. Everyone was heard; everyone was respected; and          
everyone was stretched in some way. (This session is still available on our website if you    
werenôt able to attend.) 
            A few important reminders for the vote. First, all participants in our congregation 
may vote on this initiative. We no longer have an official ñmembershipò status since our 
bylaw revision of 2021. If you participate in worship or in any of our ministries, you are 
welcome to participate fully in this vote. Secondly, if you cannot be present on June 4 at 
11:30 when our congregational meeting convenes, you can email your Yes or No vote to 
our moderator Hugh Hansen at moderator@chxucc.org. (Please do NOT vote via email if 
you plan to be here physically.) Given the number of people who cannot be present at the 
meeting, which will be streamed just as the service will be that day, we wonôt be discuss-
ing or amending the actual statement ï the Open and Affirming covenant we mailed to 
you several weeks ago. Thirdly, the in-person voting will be done anonymously on paper 
ballots. As you turn in your ballot to our clerk, Jan Anderson, she will need to check off 
your name to record that you voted, but she will not look at how you voted. Fourth and 
finally, The Council has set a desired benchmark of 70% for this important motion to  
carry. We donôt want to move forward in the event of a 51-49 yes vote, as that would set 
us up for division in our congregation, not to mention send a very mixed message to the 
LGBTQ+ community we are intending to fully welcome.              
 While the vote may, in one sense, be a culmination of our entire process, it should 
not be viewed as an ñending.ò Being a truly Open and Affirming congregation requires an 
on-going commitment on all our parts, which is why our Open and Affirming team will 
continue its work, providing us with learning opportunities, practical steps, and more. 
But you can rest assured, you will not have to endure anywhere near the volume of  
teaching, etc. you have in the past year on the LGBTQ+ community, which one very   
supportive participant described as ñdrinking water from a firehose.ò  
 How ever each of you decides to vote on this, thank you so very much for engaging 
so positively and constructively in this important process. We are truly proud of our 
church family! 

mailto:moderator@chxucc.org


 

Update on Roofing Fund Campaign: 
 
As you have probably noticed, the replacement of the roof has begun.  The plan is to complete around 
50% at this time and then return in July to complete the entire project. As you can see from the pie 
chart, the total amount of funds required is: $114,500. Fortunately, we anticipated a need to replace the 
church roof and began building reserves in 2016. As illustrated, 25% ($29,000) are from reserve funds; 
20% ($22,617) are carry over funds from the Payroll Protection Plan (PPP) from Federal pandemic    
support; 17% ($19,650) are new donations designated for the roofing campaign; 13% ($15,000) is a    
single donation; 4% ($5,000) is from the interest of invested Memorial Funds; 6% ($6,220) is from    
endowment interest; and finally, 15% ($17,013) is the remaining amount needed to cover the total cost of 
the project. 
 
We are most grateful for all the generous support received so far. We are hoping to raise the additional 
$17,013 by August 1, 2023, in order to make the final payment upon completion of the project without 
having to take out any loans. Please consider making a timely contribution designated to the Roofing 
Fund Campaign. We greatly appreciate your preserving the legacy of our historic church and faith      
community in beautiful Charlevoix, Michigan.  
 
If you have any questions about the project, please feel free to contact us.  
 
With gratitude, 
 
Bill Wadland (Chair), John Hess (Vice Chair), Joan Robinson (Secretary), Greg Kitson, Ron Moore,                      
Alice Pletz-Miller (Treasurer)  
Board of Trustees, 1st Congregational Church UCC of Charlevoix, Michigan  

From the Board of Trustees... 



JUNE VOLUNTEERS 

GREETERS 

June 4é.é OPEN 

June 11 ..... OPEN 

June 18..... OPEN 

June 21....  OPEN 

June 28 é.OPEN 
 

COFFEE HOUR HOSTS 

 June 4é.é Pam & Kenzie Ballard 

June 11 ..... The Morris Family 

June 18..... OPEN 

June 21....  OPEN 

June 28 é.OPEN 
                  

HYMN LEADERS 

 June 4é.éOPEN 

June 11 ..... OPEN 

June 18..... OPEN 

June 21....  OPEN 

June 28 é.OPEN 

LAY READERS 

 June 4é.éAlice Pletz-Miller 

June 11 ..... OPEN 

June 18..... OPEN 

June 21....  OPEN 

June 28 é.OPEN 

 
 

Please contact the office or sign up on the 
bulletin board in the lobby if you would like 
to volunteer for any of the openings above. 

FROM THE MUSIC DIRECTOR... 

Ransom Note Singers are scheduled to sing at Boulder 
Park Nursing Facility at 2pm on Sunday, June 
11th.  It's ok if you were unable to attend our rehearsal 
in May.  You can still join! The songs are easy and     
familiar.  We will be leading a sing along with the     
residents.  Lyric song sheets will be provided. 

We are excited for a summer full of visiting musicians, 
and a wide variety of musical styles.  Now that our 
snowbirds are returning, we are also revisiting the      
possibility of forming a choir and/or handbells. A    
trial rehearsal for choir is scheduled for   
Thursday evening, 6:30 pm, June 15th.     
Handbell players, please  contact Shelley for 
more information.  

If you are  interested in participating in the music   
ministry of our church, please contact Shelley Fisher at 
r.shelley.fisher@gmail.com or call 616-723-3062. 

mailto:r.shelley.fisher@gmail.com


  

THOUGHT FOR THIS MONTH 

MAY MEETING TIMES: 

Reaching Out Team,  6/7 @ 9a 

Reaching In Team,  6/18 @ 9:30a 

Church Council,  6/18 @ 11:45a 

Board of Trustees,  6/18 @ 11:45a 

 

CMA INFORMATION: 

CMA Hours, Tues. & Thurs, 11a-2p                                                   

Appointments recommended 

 

INDIVIDUAL GROUPS: 

Centering Prayer Group,                     

1st & 3rd Wednesday 5pm, Chapel 

GARDEN CREW NEWS 

Our small faithful crew is beginning our gardening 
for another season.  Our start date will be      
Wednesday, May 24. We work together each week to      
maintain our beautiful church gardens. 

We gather every Wednesday at 9.00 a.m., weather 
permitting.  Generally, we work for 1İ to 2 hours 
into the fall season.   

Anyone who enjoys being outside is encouraged to 
come and pitch inz4.  We will also be planting all of 
our pots and planters and need help with the      
planting and watering. 

All are welcome, no experience necessary!  Many 
hands make little work. 

Marty Trubilowicz 

231-675-8850 

mtubitz@gmail.com 


